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DESERT AIRE ACTIVITIES

OPEN BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, January 5, 2021
10:00 a.m. - Online

BLOOD MOBILE
Friday, January 8, 2021
8:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Please sign up on the Bulletin Board

DESERT AIRE NEWS

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

By June Cavendish, President Desert Aire Board

| hope everyone had a nice Christmas and you
made some good New Year resolutions. As |
write this article Riverside County is still under
the “stay home” orders. It is to be reviewed on
December 28™ and my guess is that it will be
extended for the month of January. The number
of cases are still on the rise. | wouldn’'t be
surprised to see the Governor issue a total lock
down again. | want to say thanks to everyone
here in the park for wearing their masks and
observing the social distancing rule.

| want to give a big thank you to the Mick’s
(#104) and the Clement’s (#114) for volunteering
to keep the back part of lot fore organized and
cleaned up. Just a reminder that only small
items are to be placed there for others to take
home and recycle. Please do not dump your
refrigerators, hot water tanks, TV’s, or washing
machines in this area. It is your responsibility to
take those kind of items to the recycle center.
I’'m also asking you to be sure you place trash
and yard clippings in the big blue dumpster and
recycle items in the small bins. With everybody’s
help we can keep this area looking tidy.

| want to give another big thank you to Judy

Atkins and Cec Conway for organizing the toy
drive for the Rescue Mission. With so few
people in the park they didn’t have any idea on
how many toys would be collected. I’'m happy to
report that the Desert Aire spirit came through
and the mission was able to receive 172 toys.
Thanks everyone for your support.

| know my whole article was a list of thanks but
it is such a pleasure for me to give thanks to
those that do good deeds. This is what makes
our park such a great place to be a part of. My
wish for the new year is that everyone continues
to have good health and that we will all get to
see each other soon.

MESSAGE FROM CAROLYN

By Carolyn Quintana, Community Association Manager

HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE!!

Well we had quite a year in 2020, we all had to
find a new normal with all the COVID restrictions,
self-quarantine and border closures. It has been
quite a test of self-discipline and being able to
judge six feet without a tape measure. | am
praying that you and your loved ones are all safe
and healthy.

It has been a different season here at Desert
Aire without the majority of our activities and
about two thirds of our homeowners absent. | am
very grateful to the homeowners who are at
Desert Aire, you have been very kind and
understanding with the restrictions we have had
to abide by. Thanks to all of you who are helping
your neighbors who cannot be here by keeping
an eye on their yards and checking on their units
to make sure everything is ok. | really feel that
the people of Desert Aire always go above and
beyond to help their neighbors. You all get a gold
starl!

Lastly, | pray that 2021 will be a better year for
all of us and that we can reflect on all that we
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have to be grateful for even in the midst of
uncertainty. Speaking of being grateful... Alfonso
is doing quite well and visits the office often with
his beautiful new bride Ofelia. He looks very

happy.
Many blessings to all of you

MINUTES DESERT AIRE OPEN BOARD
MEETING - By Steve Harvey, Secretary DA Board

Highlights of the Open Board Meetings
Tuesday, December 1st, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS ATTENDING

June Cavendish, President; Barry Rutz, Vice
President; Marilyn Kopernick, Treasurer; Steve
Harvey, Secretary; Directors: Brian Dolsen,
Dave Haines, Cheryl Boyer;Manager Desert
Aire: Carolyn Quintana

COMMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT

Call to order in the telephone/internet meeting
mode. Many thanks to the volunteers who picked
up the trash while the crew was off, and to Gerry
Page who coordinated the activity and Dick
Cowan who assisted.

Night lights at the entrance have received
attention by volunteers and are now working.

Maurice Fitzgerald has begun work on returning
lights to the palm trees.

Dave Haines has ordered new pumps for pond
use, and would welcome volunteer help. Thank
you Dave for your hard work and your
accomplishments.

The Board has allocated funds for a pond
cleaning contractor, to be selected.

It is good practice for residents who notice
maintenance needs to notify the office

SECRETARY’S REPORT - Steve Harvey

Approval of the minutes of the November Open

Board meeting was proposed, seconded by
Barry, and passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT — Marilyn Kopernick

Thanks to the Finance Committee for its
contribution in assistance to the Treasurer's
function. Nine months actual results are
$39,000 better than plan, mostly due to lower
wage expense resulting from one employee off
injured as well as lower supervisory costs.
Insurance and repairs and maintenance costs
have been slightly above plan. No dues
increase is indicated for the coming year. The
good financial condition allows a transfer of
$20,000 from the operation fund to the reserve
fund.  The reserve fund, which is used to
replace worn out or deteriorated assets in our
park, will have grown by about $130,000 by the
year end.

MOTIONS BY THE TREASURER

| move that the board accept the March to
October 2020 Financial Statements from DRM
and approved by the Financial Review
Subcommittee. Seconded by Barry and passed.

| move that the board approve a transfer of
$20,000 from the operating account to the
reserve account. Seconded by Steve and
passed.

| move that the board appoint Wayne Carlson of
Brabo & Carlson as the Desert Aire. Resort
Auditor for 2021. Seconded by Barry, and
passed.

MANAGEMENT REPORT - Carolyn Quintana

Tony is off, due to Covid in his family. He will
take 2 Covid tests prior to returning.

Christina is back as of Dec. 1.

The Toy Luncheon donations — unwrapped toys
will be appreciated Dec 1 to 8th.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ACTIVITIES - June Cavendish - No report
ARCHITECTURE - Steve Harvey

Barb Eggiman attended the meeting and
indicated that the park is looking good when
considering the number of members absent.
Absent members who wish to ensure gardens
are weeded and watered should be in touch with
YA Landscaping to keep in the loop. Lot 57 was
maintained in the past with the trust owner
paying Alfonso’s charges, but it needs to be
restarted.

BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS - Dave Haines

ERs for several projects were presented, second
Barry, passed. These are:

Tractor. ..................... $29,153.91
Heater for Main Pool.. .. ............. 3,200
A/C Quiltroom. . ................... 6,475
SpaHeater..................... 2,240.16
Spa Filterpump. .................. 577.41
Fountain pumps. . .................. 5,940
Main pool bleach injection system. ... ... 500

Total. .................... $48,086.48

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS - Barry Rutz -
No report

LANDSCAPING AND DESIGN — Cheryl Boyer

ER for bougainvillea trimming $680 presented by
Cheryl, second by Marilyn, passed.

Nancy Clarke reiterated her request for entry of
a contractor, likely Kirkpatrick, to take over more
responsibility for watering in the garden areas.

REAL ESTATE — Brian Dolsen

No report. Sally Wilson cautions that owners
renting their units out need to have insurance
coverage, not just for liability, but also for their
possessions.

SECURITY — Barry Rutz

No report. A security company was hired for one
month following the end of season break-ins and
car thefts. Barry presented an ER for that month
of $2160, second Cheryl, passed.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE — Marilyn Kopernick

Stan Miller reports that he has agreed with 4
candidates for the to-be open Board positions to
fill at the end of this season. State regulations
now require a full set of nominees by the end of
the calendar year.

MARKETING & COMMUNICATIONS — Marilyn
Kopernick

Marilyn Kopernick: | move that the board sign a
service agreement with Web321 Marketing Ltd
for our website maintenance at a cost of $321
Canadian per month. Second by Barry, passed.

OLD BUSINESS — None
NEW BUSINESS

June reported that Ross and Suzie Clement
#114 and Dean and Marylou Mick #104 have
taken on the project of finding ways to reduce
the effects of appliance dumping near the trash
bins. New signage will be placed to deter this
and to guide members in deciding what goes in
what area or what bin. They will also selectively
dispose of items that appear to have no future.

Open Mike

Barb Eggiman thanks members for help in
dealing with the ponds and in other areas.

Tom Stewart offered to lead a cool weather hike
in that frozen zone where winter hiking is best —
that's Winnipeg. Then he opined that a safe
place to leave a car in the off season is in the lot
4 area, because it is secured at night, so a
young joyrider would find no exit as well as no
way to seek the keys.
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Gerry Page says Dave Haines is doing so much
by himself that it would be right to organize some
volunteers to join in and have fun building and
fixing stuff. Dave is so far not sure this would
work well due to communication and timing
difficulties.

ANNOUNCEMENT: Next Open Board Meeting:
January 5th, 2021.

ADJOURNMENT: 11:00 AM

CANDIDATES TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS AT
DESERT AIRE RV RESORT 2021-2022

Following are the Bio’s for the Candidates to
Desert Aire Board of Directors for 2021-2022.

KEN BAILEY, LOT 240

Dear Board of Directors and members of Desert
Aire RV Resort:

My name is Ken Bailey and | have been asked to
be a candidate to serve on the Board of
Directors. My wife Bobbi and | own lot #240 and
have been coming to Desert Aire since 2012.
We love Desert Aire and meeting all the
wonderful people here.

During the summer, we reside in the state of
Washington on Haven Lake near the town of
Tahuya on the Olympic Peninsula across the
Puget Sound from Seattle.

For those of you who don’t know me and my wife
Bobbi, let me give you a little of our history. We
met in high school in Carson City, Nevada and
were married in 1964. We both went to Bible
College, but my career had been in sales most
of my life. Though | had a successful sales
career, in 1999 we made a career change going
into full time Christian ministry. We served with
Campus Crusade’s International Ministries for
ten years. During that time | was asked by our
Fire Chief to consider becoming a volunteer
chaplain. After a few years we left Crusade to
serve as full time Chaplains to our first
responders, both in law enforcement and fire.

By this time we were serving several
departments in the Northwest.

A few years after coming to Desert Aire | was
asked by some deputies to be their chaplain
here at the Riverside County Sheriff's Office. |
was hesitant at first, but then reconsidered and
began serving the Sheriff's Office in 2016. Bobbi
has since been asked to serve as well. She is
the first and only female Chaplain in RCSO who
has over 5000 deputies. During the summer we
still serve Washington State Patrol and Kitsap
County Sheriff’'s Office in Washington.

If elected to the Board | will do my best to serve
and honor the wishes of the members of the
Desert Aire RV Resort Owners Association.

CHERYL BOYER, LOT 297

Desert Aire is a special place and my husband
Leroy (aka Chico) and | first discovered it while
staying here several times before 2011 at our
friend’s park model on lot 92. It was sold in 2011.
We'd fallen in love with our experiences here
and fortunately found 309 and were renters at
that unit from 2012 until the spring of 2017. We
purchased our park model in March of 2017.
When we’re not enjoying Desert Aire our
permanent home is in Portland, Oregon. We
have two wonderful married sons and two
daughter-in-law and five grandchildren that we
dearly love.

To better help you evaluate my qualifications in
seeking a position on the Board of Directors I'd
like to share how | see myself. | consider myself
a people person, leader and team player, global
thinker and problem solver. My professional
career was as a registered nurse in the operating
room working early in my career in open heart
surgery. | attended a hospital based school of
nursing then later returned to school and
completed my business degree, Bachelor of
Science in Health Care Administration. This
degree along with my nursing skills allowed me
to pursue management positions. I've held staff
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nurse, charge nurse, supervisor and OR
manager positions. As OR manager at large
hospital in Portland | had 140 direct report
employees and a multi-million dollar budget.
This was a position overseeing patient care and
staff needs, all while on multiple committees and
daily interacting with many hospital departments.
After my retirement from the hospital | was a
clinical consultant for a small medical device
company for seven years and traveled to
hospitals all over the US training operating room
nurses.

At Desert Aire | have been Coordinator of the
Medical Committee, part of the Emergency
Preparedness Team and am now assistant Chair
of the Emergency Preparedness Team. | was
responsible forimplementation of our Automatic
External Defibrillator (AED) use and training
three years ago. Since then I've held classes
annually and have trained approximately 165
people in chest compression CPR and use of
our AED. | am a Red Cross Certified CPR and
Basic First Aid Instructor. Also, | am a member
of the Landscape & Design Committee and
Space Allocation Committee.

Desert Aire needs a leadership team dedicated
to not only to all the owners, renters and
employees but to the continued fiscal
responsibility for maintenance and improvement
of the park infrastructure. Itis such an amazing
community, as | say my “summer camp” for
seniors but during the winter and it would be an
honor to be part of this leadership team.

BARBARA EGGIMAN, LOT 233

Desert Aire Board of Directors & Desert Aire RV
Resort Members,

My name is Barb Eggiman. | have been asked
to run for a director’s position on the Board. It
was an honor to be asked. The Board is a body
of volunteers who are committed to deciding
what is best for our park to keep it running
smoothly and to do so in a responsible way.

That is right up my alley, | have observed the
working of the board and the decisions that they
have made with great interest. It will be a
privilege to be a part of that process.

My husband Ron and | have been coming to DA
since 2010. In 2014 we purchased our Lot (233)
and placed a park model on it the following year.
When not at DA, we live in Keizer Oregon.

Most people know me as the Chairperson of the
Architectural Committee. | have held that
position since 2015. | have learned a lot while
on that committee. Most importantly, how
amazing each one of the owners in this park are.
Our committee members visited with many of
you through out the years to discuss any
changes to your lots. | will do my best to
continue to serve you and your needs. Together
we can continue to be the “best RV park” in the
Coachella Valley.

| hope that you will put your trust in me when you
cast your vote in March.

DAVE HAINES, LOT 33

| was born, raised and still reside in Victoria, B.C.
| am 67 years old and married to Sherrie for 38
years. We have three children and two
grandchildren, ages 13 and 15. We retired in
2012.

Summer work during high school consisted of
working on pumps, irrigation and water supply
systems, which led to full time employment after
attending university for one year at BCIT in
Burnaby, B.C. for electrical training. For 14
years | worked on swimming pool equipment,
domestic water supply, pumps of all types and
irrigation systems. In 1986 we took over an oil
heating business. Sherrie and | managed our
own business of residential and commercial
heating, gas and oil, for 27 years. When natural
gas came to the island, | went to night school
and received my gas certification.

Volunteer work in Victoria consisted of coaching
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our youngest son’s softball team for about 10
years and assisting with the annual “World Cups”
soccer tournaments in Cordova Bay.

At Desert Aire | have been on the Buildings and
Grounds Committee since 2015. We rented a
lot for a few years and purchased Lot 33 in 2018.
| have volunteered at the PGA Golf Tournament
for the past three years.

| believe | can be an asset to the Board of
Directors helping to make informed decisions on
matters pertaining to the operation of the resort.
My background may be useful in helping with the
updating of the infrastructure of the resort. |
would like to see better annual maintenance
records and developing a thorough maintenance
program.

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE
By Teddy Wilson, Chair

| need to make 1 correction to the list for our
Activities Committee Roster. Colleen Lockhart
should have been listed as a member. Also,
Gayle Baldwin stepped down from the committee
after serving 2 years. Thank you, Gayle!

So, | have been trying to think of some socially
distanced activity we could do here in the park.
Here is one idea | came up with. | thought we
could play a “Trivia Game”. Here'’s how it would
possibly work.

Each person sends a list of 2-3 things about
yourself that you think nobody will be able to
guess that it’s you! Send it to our new Activities
Committee Email Address:
Daactivities55@gmail.com. Be sure to include
your name(s)!

Then we’ll send out an email to everyone asking
if they can guess the name of the person.

Who knows? There may even be a prize...not
sure yet.

So... let's have some fun and get to know each
other a little bit more.

While this may appear to be an easy year to
serve on the Activities Committee, | am sure that
we all wish that all of our park residents
(Canadians & Americans) were here in the park
with us and that all of our activities were going at
full speed...filled with fun, laughter and
fellowship.

Happy New Year, everyone! Let’'s hope that
2021 brings an end to the Coronavirus so we
can get back to having fun together.

ARCHITECT COMMITTEE
By Barb Eggiman, Chair

Welcome to the New Year! Hopefully 2021 will
be an improvement over 2020.

The Architectural Committee wants to thank the
many people who provided the weeding,
trimming, planting, and cleanup of all the lots
here in our beautiful park. With many owners
not able to be here, the empty lots needed some
TLC and numerous times a friend or neighbor
did the work. Our park is full of wonderful
volunteers who pitch in plenty. THANK YOU!

Please continue to be mindful of individual lots
and the constant care needed to keep them
looking good till the end of the season, April 1.
Keep the weeds pulled or sprayed and shrubs
and trees trimmed. |If you pay for your yard
maintenance, be sure to include weed control in
your contract.

Questions or concerns can be directed to the
committee at: DAarchitectural15@gmail.com

Barb Eggiman and the AC Team, Bob Adams,
Elaine Babcock, Randy Miles, Dan Spino, Steve
Harvey, Board Liaison

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE

Don Hammond, Chair

The last month has been particularly busy for
those Building and Grounds folks that are in
residence.

As this issue goes to press, we are taking
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delivery of the new tractor. It is a Kubota
equipped with a front-end loader and a
three-point hitch in the rear. Bill Wilson did a lot
of background research on this project. We
purchased it from a local dealer.

Richerd Jinnings is being trained by the dealer in
the operation and maintenance of the tractor. He
will then train our crew in the proper operation
and the required maintenance. Anyone who
wants to use the tractor will need to be checked
out and approved by Richerd.

Gerry Page led the repair of the storm damage
to the roof of the Club House. Some of the metal
wall caps had loosened and in one case had
been twisted by the wind.

Also, the temporary protection that John Rumsey
had constructed to protect the pool restrooms
had sustained damage and required some
attention.

Will Babcock led the construction of the cover for
the pond pump located at rear of lot 266. The
cover is designed to not only cover the pump,
but to be easily removed for maintenance and to
provide sound attenuation.

Gerry Page led the effort to collect garbage,
recycling, and yard debris while the crew was in
Covid isolation. In typical Desert Aire spirit, there
was a large group of folks that assisted. Among
the many volunteers are: Richerd Jinnings, Ed
Christy, Kathy Cummings, Neal Cummings, Tom
Case, Wade Hartley, Will Babcock, Char
Mardock, Dean Mick, John Sullivan, Jeanette
Trussell, Carol Malcolm and Dan Malcolm. If
you participated and we’ve failed to mention your
name please accept our apologies — your efforts
were truly appreciated.

Mathew Felix has taken charge of the pool
chemistry. He is a new owner already infected
with the Desert Aire spirit of volunteerism and
just happens to have a wide background in pool
maintenance. When you see Matt working

around the pools, please take a minute to
welcome him to our community and thank him
for his already huge contributions.

Relieved of pool duties, Dave moved over to
irrigation duty with only two catfish in one week
plugging the canal water irrigation system.

We have started to install the new pond
aerators. Gerry Page, Richerd Jinnings, Bill
Wilson, and Dave helped with installation of two
aerating fountains and one aerator. These differ
from the old system of fountains where we have
a submersible pump with a PVC stem and a cap
with holes drilled in it. The new aerators float on
the surface and are designed to get large
volumes of water airborne while keeping the
plume low so that the wind won’t blow water onto
the adjacent properties. We will continue to use
the home-made versions that are currently
installed and working. All are part of the scheme
to add more oxygen to the water which will help
prevent the growth of algae. Additional work is
being done to direct water flow to and through
areas that tend to stagnate which will also help
with the algae problem. We are confident that we
are following the correct path to solve many of
the pond problems.

Dave has done considerable research on the
subject and recently we have had conversations
with professionals that have given us positive
feedback. There is still much work to be done on
the ponds.

Danny Cavendish led the semi-annual project to
replace the 24 AC filters in the common
buildings.

All street lights, path lights and security lights
around the park are working. Jesse Lopis of our
crew has diligently worked to repair all that were
inoperable. In addition, the lights at the base of
the palm trees on both sides of the boulevard at
our entrance and those along 49th Ave are now
working. Will Babcock spent most of one
afternoon getting the lights aimed at the upper
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trunks of the palm trees. Bill Wilson and Will
Babcock installed new bulbs on the two security
lights at the entrance and they are now working
properly. If you see any light not working
throughout the common areas of the park or
common buildings, please inform Carolyn or a
member of the Building and Grounds
Committee. It is difficult to know about an
inoperable light during daylight.

In addition to the above more visible projects, the
B & G group is constantly repairing or replacing
a wide range of items that are important to the
daily function of Desert Aire. For example, such
items can be the changing of a battery in a wall
clock, removing a bird’s nest from the building,
repairing a leaking faucet or replacing the bulb in
an “Exit” sign. If you see something that needs
attention, please tell Carolyn or a member of the
Building and Grounds Committee.

Lastly, while not directly part of B & G, | would
like to commend and thank Ross Clement, Susie
Terry and Dean and Marilou Mick for
volunteering to keep the discards left in Lot 4
sorted and cleaned out. Their presence has
already made a positive difference.

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE
Mark Wilson, Chair

This newsletter article is a repeat of what | wrote
for November. | feel like we will have some
members arriving in January and these
reminders would be worth reprinting.

Here are my reminders for this time of year.

1. Replace the batteries in your smoke detector
and your carbon monoxide detector.

2. Check your fire extinguisher. Check the
gauge to make sure it has pressure.

3. Stock up on supplies to last at least 72 hours.

4. The most important items to have on hand
would be these.

«  Water

* Non-perishable food

* A supply of medication
+ Some cash

» Flashlights & batteries

Please see your Red Emergency Binder for a
complete list.

Having supplies on hand this year is especially
important. As we saw earlier this year, our supply
chain can be interrupted if COVID-19 spikes.

With a much smaller group of members in the
park this year, we will need everyones help. In
case of a disaster, | am asking everyone to
check on their neighbors to make sure everyone
is safe and accounted for.

Please be sure to follow all of the COVID-19
precautions and take them seriously. These
include social distancing, wearing masks, hand
washing and avoiding crowds.

Please be safe & stay healthy!

LANDSCAPE & DESIGN COMMITTEE
By Nancy Clarke, Chair

They say the best of all gifts around any
Christmas tree is the presence of a happy family
all wrapped up in each other. May the Christmas
season fill your heart with love and your life with
laughter. May the holiday season end the
present year on a cheerful note and make way
for a fresh and bright New Year. Wishing you a
very Merry Christmas and we look forward to
seeing you in 2021. Many blessings for the
coming year.

REALTOR
By Mark Monaco, DA Realtor

Hello Everyone,

Whew... 2020 has finally come to an end!! |
hope everyone reading this newsletter is safe
and well. | hope that everyone enjoyed the
Holiday Season considering the many
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restrictions we have been faced with. We were
blessed to spend time with our daughter and son
in law and three of our grandchildren that live
close to us.

As many of you know, it has been very quiet in
Desert Aire. We have several pending sales and
a number of showings. | am expecting a couple
more offers but they are still in the decision
making process. Residential real estate in
California is very robust, with multiple offers
being made on the same property.

Park model and RV lot rentals are almost non-
existent. | have a few people considering renting
after the first of the year, but nothing for sure.

| wish | had better news for everyone, but with
the current restrictions the park is under and the
unfair restrictions the restaurants are under with
no inside or outside dining, not much to do here.

We continue to enjoy fantastic weather so that is
the positive side of things.

| wish you all the very best and | miss many of
the friends | have made at Desert Aire.

Please let me know if there is anything | can do
for you.

SECURITY COMMITTEE
By Gordon Klein, Chair

As the saying goes ‘life can change in an
instant”. Something | found out about when |
fractured six vertebrae in my lumbar spine.
Needless to say the ladder won that round. I'm
happy to say | am on the road to recovery and
look forward to getting back to 100%. | would
like to thank everyone for their prayers and
support over the past several weeks. |
appreciate our “Desert Aire family”.

| would also like to thank the security team
members that are here for taking on extra duty in
the absence of so many members that have not
been able to come to the Park. Their willingness
to keep your Park safe and secure is

appreciated.

I’'m happy to say “it's been quiet” with no security
issues to report. Our committee has submitted
a proposal to the Board to secure the north wall
by the back gates. We feel this will slow down
the summer activity in that corner.

The Security Team would like to wish each of
you a Merry Christmas and good health and
happiness in 2021. Stay safe.

QUILTER’S CORNER
By Roberta Christner, Quilter

Buzz, buzz, buzz go the sewing machines! Two
things to report on from the quilting room. First
the air conditioner was installed to keep us cool
but also the outside temperature dropped
considerably so has been used very little to
date. Secondly 172 charity quilts were picked up
by Elizabeth from the Linus Project. Those quilts
will be disrupted to families throughout the
Coachella Valley.

We have been receiving a few updates from
fellow quilters that have not been able to come
to DA this year. Thanks for the correspondence
and pics you have shared with us.

PARK TIDBITS

BLOOD DRIVE
By Sally Wilson, Coordinator

Desert Aire Annual Blood Drive is scheduled
for Friday, January 8, 2021 on the bloodmobile
in front of the clubhouse. Because of the
COVID-19 pandemic, donations are down
considerably and there is a desperate need for
donors. Please sign up on the main bulletin
board for your appointment time. You can speed
up the donation process by pre-registering at
www.Lstream.org/ExpressPass on the day of
your appointment.
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LOT FORE GOLF
By K.O. & Sally Wilson

Lot Fore Golf Course is open. Please observe
social distancing while on the course. The holes
have foam in the bottom of the cups so that you
can retrieve your ball without touching the
flagstick. Remember to repair your divots and
ball marks, and use the mats to tee off. Tuesday
and Thursday morning tournaments will start
January 1° and the sign-up sheets will be on the
bulletin board one week in advance of play.

JACK & JILL GOLF TOURNAMENTS

By Steve & Karen Such, Coordinators

We have been hoping that the COVID epidemic
would go away, but unfortunately it has been
surging. With eating and socializing being a
major part of the Jack and Jill experience, and
with all community eating and socializing
currently banned, we have chosen to cancel
these events this season.

We are hopeful and planning to restart the Jack
and Jill events in November 2021.

We hope you have a Happy New Year!

DESERT AIRE FAMILY

DON YOUNG, formerly of lot 91 passed away
December 9. Don and his wife Karen were
owners in Desert Aire for a number of years.

Our love and sympathies to his wife Karen,
family and friends.




